
 

STiNGERS NEWS 

UPCOMING  
EVENTS 

Bunbury Masters Swimming Club Inc Newsletter 

Fitness, friendship, fun!  

In this issue we round up the events for August to September, shine the 
spotlight on Joe Mihaly, get some valuable tips ÁÎÄ ÆÉÎÄ ÏÕÔ ×ÈÁÔȭÓ 
happening over the coming year in open water swimming 

Read on for the latest STiNGER3 ÎÅ×Óȣ 

 

Next meeting  

Volume 29 Issue 3 

Committee 17th October  
@ 11.15am 
Bunbury Swimming Club 
Rooms SWSC 

Bunbury Masters Swimming Club Inc 
PO Box 329 Bunbury  WA 6231 

secretary@bunburymasters.asn.au 
www.bunburymasters.asn.au 

Like us on Facebook:  www.facebook.com/bunburymastersswimmingclub 

The 

Next social  ȰNot the Melbourne Cup 
Lunchȱ 
7th November,  12 noon 
The Parks Tavern 

 

Please keep Sunday 16th 
December free for a club 
lunch.  More details to 
follow. 

The Stingers News  Seot/Oct 2018 

tŀƳΩǎ tŜƴ 
 

Finally I feel as though I can lift my head up and take a 
breather.  These last few months have been like a whirl 
wind. 

I started in early August with the celebrations of Brian 
and my 50th Wedding Anniversary. I hope all members 
enjoyed our morning tea. It was great to have been able to 
share it with you all. Many thanks for your special gifts we 
are both looking forward to taking advantage of these 
gifts in the near future.  

Our Country Carnival by Correspondence is finally 
drawing to a close at the end of September. This year I 
found we were all very slow at taking our opportunities 
on board and left it for a last minute scramble to try to get 
all individual swims and relays completed.  When this 
carnival is held next year it would be great to see 
members take responsibility and read their programs and 
emails then select what they will swim at the timing 
sessions. This would help the club captain and myself out 
ÔÒÅÍÅÎÄÏÕÓÌÙȟ ÁÌÓÏ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ÄÏ ÔÈÉÓ ÓÍÁÌÌ ÔÈÉÎÇ ) ×ÏÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ 
to sound like a broken record or trying to twist your arm 
to swim. We do have 2 months to complete 8 swims.  

http://www.bunburymasters.asn.au/
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All distances for sprints and endurances. It does take the fun 
out of the whole completion as it makes it a chore for both the 
captain and me when we have to hound you all the time. Thank 
you to the members who did sacrifice their own training when I 
called for time keepers it was much appreciated. 

I was very proud of all our members at our Skins Carnival. The 
swimmers you were outstanding, the work you have put into 
training over the last 2 month certainly shoed on the day. I had 
ÔÈÅ ÒÁÒÅ ÏÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÙ ÔÏ ÓÉÔ ÂÁÃË ÁÎÄ ×ÁÔÃÈ ÙÏÕ ÁÌÌ Ó×ÉÍȠ ÄÏÎȭÔ 
get that opportunity very often. Also well done to those who 
gave up their opportunity to swim so they were available to 
work pool side, officiate and help with the setting up. A great 
team effort well done. 

Congratulations Julie on a great carnival. A lot of hard work for 
many weeks all over in a few hours! 

The following weekend another great band of members got 
together and organised a B.B.Q. at Bunnings Bunbury Store to 
raise some funds for the club, this also was a great success. 

 

 

Many thanks to the members who gave up their long weekend and helped out. Thank you. 

Our Founding Member and our first Life Member, Marie Harris has now gone to Perth to live 
×ÉÔÈ ÈÅÒ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÁÓ ÓÈÅ ÉÓ ÆÉÎÄÉÎÇ ÉÔ ÎÏ× ÈÁÒÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÌÏÏË ÁÆÔÅÒ ÓÅÌÆȢ -ÁÒÉÅȭÓ ÓÍÉÌÅÙ ÌÉÔÔÌÅ 
face will be sadly missed at pool side. This is her new address I am sure she would love you get 
in touch now and then. 

Marie Harris, c/- 28 Bourke Street, Yokine 6060 

We also mourn the passing of an old member Rita Harrison who is Lucinda's mother. She 
passed away a couple of weeks ago from AlzheimerȭÓȢ 

Pam Hall 
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South West SKINS Carnival 

 
This year we combined with Busselton 
Masters to create the South-West SKINS 
carnival. 70 swimmers from 15 clubs took 
part. Apart from a few technical issues at the 
Recording desk, the carnival was a great 
success with several swimmers swimming 
personal best times. Unfortunately, we did not 
have time to run the Random Relay this year, 
but the excitement of the SKINS events made 
up for it. 

 

 

 

Special thanks must go to:  

Ɇ Bunbury City Council for sponsoring the lane hire, and South-West Sports Centre 
staff for being so helpful on the day. 
Ɇ TPS Training (via Tanya) for sponsoring the Splash-for-Cash SKINS event. 
Ɇ Busselton Masters for their assistance with organising the prizes and the raffle, and 
for nominating Richard George to be the announcer as he did a fabulous job. 
Ɇ Bunbury and Busselton members who provided another magnificent spread for the 
afternoon tea. 
Ɇ Kathryn and Brian (plus Linda from Belmont Masters) for doing such a great job 
with the marshalling. 
Ɇ Sandra Mutch (State Recorder) and Elissa (from Bunbury Swimming Club) for doing 
a great job with the Recording in trying circumstances. 
Ɇ Stingers and friends who helped with the time-keeping and/or the set-up and clean-
up of the pool area. 
Ɇ Gordon for filming and editing the fabulous video of the Splash-for-Cash SKINS. 
Ɇ 3×ÉÍÍÅÒÓȣ ) ÈÏÐÅ ÙÏÕ ÁÌÌ ÅÎÊÏÙÅÄ ÙÏÕÒÓÅÌÖÅÓȢ 

 



 

 4 
facebook.com/bunburymastersswimmingclub 

The STiNGERS News Sept/Oct 2018 Volume 29 Issue 3 

This event is not run to make a major profit (which 
is why it was free for Stingers and Busselton 
members to enter). Each club made around $300 
from the event. 

At the next meeting we will decide what to run next 
year. We may choose to run something a little less 
formal, with no officials and only invited clubs. If so, 
it would not be a record-capability event and times 
would not be recorded in the Masters system, but 
should be just as much fun and a lot simpler to run. 
Come along to the next meeting and help us decide. 

Julie /ȭConnor 
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Sausage Sizzle at Bunbury Bunnings 

 On Saturday 22nd of September, a team 
of enthusiastic club volunteers headed to 
Bunnings Bunbury for our inaugural 
sausage sizzle.   

It was an early start for those setting up, 
and sadly we had to turn away some 
early customers who caught us before 
the first batch were cooked.  The first  

crew forged out a good system before the lunchtime crew took us 
through the busiest part of the day.   

The barbeque could hardly keep up with the crowds of people in 
the middle of the day!  Even though the Eagles were playing just 
after lunch, we still had a steady stream of people throughout the 
afternoon.   

Thankfully, the pace reduced a little for the afternoon crew and 
we gently wound down to the required 4pm knock off time.  The 
feedback from volunteers was very positive, and everyone 
seemed to enjoy the time spent together.   

At the end of the day, we banked a profit of just over $1200 
towards our lÁÎÅ ÈÉÒÅ ÆÅÅÓȢ  ! ÍÁÓÓÉÖÅ ȬTHANK YOUȭ ÔÏ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ 
ÉÎÖÏÌÖÅÄȢ  7Å ÃÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÄÏÎÅ ÉÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÅÎÔÈÕÓÉÁÓÍ ÏÆ ÓÕÃÈ Á 
great bunch of members.   

Kathryn Knoll 

 

 

 

 

 


